
 

AGENDA REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

MEETING DATE:  

Item: Spoke Renovation Financing Options 
Author: Erin McCauley and Vicki Macauley 
Purpose of Report: For Decision 
 
 

Recommendation: 
 
That the Board of Directors postpone any decision regarding the funding model for the 
payment of the Spoke Renovation until the spring of 2018 when a more educated 
decision can be made based on the economic climate.  
In the meantime, we recommend pulling funds from our Traunch A investment account 
to our Traunch B Money Market account to have $500,000 that is easily accessible 
when the payment comes due.  
 
Background: 
 
The cost from Western University for the renovation is estimated at approximately 
$1,350,000 plus HST.  There are a number of options for funding the expense: 
 
1) Withdraw the funds from operating account (cash on hand) 

Potential Risk: Depletion of operating cash until student fees payment from  
           Western is received in July/August  
2) Borrow from bank  

Potential Risk:  Long term debt commitment which includes cost of borrowing, 
3) Withdraw the funds from investments  

Potential Risk: Loss of investment interest 
4) Blend of the options listed above 

Potential Risk: this option mitigates the risk of the other options 
 
Summary of Considerations 
 
To date we have not received a final invoice from Facilities Management for the cost of                
the Spoke renovation. Historically Western University invoices for large leasehold          
improvements at their year end date (April 30) approaches. All funding options should             



be reviewed in the spring in expectation of the Western billing. A review of our cash                
position, interest rates and return on investments must be considered prior to making a              
final decision on funding. There are multiple factors that can change between now and              
when the invoice will come due.  
 
In evaluating using our cash on hand we need to consider impacts of minimum wage,               
where we are tracking on budget and other daily factors that can drastically change our               
cash position at the end of the year. We would need to be in a healthy enough position                  
to meet our semi monthly payroll costs and the cost of purchasing for our operations,               
which can total up to around 2 million which needs to remain on hand to meet these                 
requirements. We also cannot predict whether interests rates will increase or decrease            
between now and the end of the school year, changing the attractiveness of taking out a                
loan. Committing this early to a loan would tie our hands to commit to a loan without                 
understanding what the cost of that will be at the time of paying our bill. Prior to pulling                  
money from our reserves we need to evaluate how our investment portfolio is             
performing at that point in time and the impact that will have on our returns. Currently                
our investment returns are at a higher rate than interest costs on a loan, this could                
change in the future and lock us unnecessarily into a commitment that would tie our               
hands with maker a decision that has a better benefit to the organization.  
 
It would be premature to make a final funding decision too far in advance of paying the                 
invoice. However, after speaking to our investors, they have advised that pulling            
$500,000 from our equity account to our money market account so that it can be closer                
on hand, especially since we have recently seen positive gains in our accounts. It is our                
recommendation that the board hold off on making any further decisions regarding            
payment for the spoke renovations apart from moving money to our money market             
account so that there is $500,000 available for use. 
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